

## CITY OF SAINT PAUL

Melvin W. Carter, Mayor

1500 City Hall Annex 25 W. Fourth Street Saint Paul, MN 55102-1660 Fax: 651-266-6222

Rachelle Cammisull 2127 Nortonia Ave. Saint Paul, MN 55119

February 10th, 2020

Dear Ms. Cammisull,

Thank you for your submission regarding your pending garbage bill property assessment. A hearing was held on February 6<sup>th</sup>, 2020, and the Hearing Officer has made the following recommendation:

Layover to LH February 25 at 3 PM. Delete late fees, reduce assessment from \$110.48 to \$96.08 and will reduce further assessments retroactively if resident reduces cart size.

I have enclosed the Application for Temporary Service Hold for your property. Although Republic Services has already placed your garbage service on hold, the Hearing Officer is requesting that you complete and return this form to the City of St. Paul Garbage Program, in order for us to have a hard copy on file for the next hearing. You also have the option of reducing your cart size in order to reduce your garbage service cost when your Service Hold has ended. The cost of the smaller carts is:

Small (35 gallon) Weekly pick up: \$67.28 quarterly.

Small (35 gallon) Every Other Week pick up: \$57.60 quarterly.

In order to request a change of cart size, you will want to contact Republic Services directly at 651-286-4590. If you have any questions regarding this information, please feel free to contact me directly at the number listed below.

Sincerely,

## Clare Pillsbury

Management Assistant I

Saint Paul Public Works 800 City Hall Annex, 25 West 4th Street Saint Paul, MN 55102 P: 651-266-8862

F: 651-266-6222

clare.pillsbury@ci.stpaul.mn.us



An Affirmative Action Equal Opportunity Employer



Need this translated? Call us at 651-266-6100

Ma u baahan tahay tarjamadaan Naga soo wac 651-266-6100

Xav tau qhov no txhais los? Hu rau peb ntawm 651-266-6100

Xav tau qhov no txhais los? Hu rau peb ntawm 651-266-6100